Chairmans Report

March 2025

Felixstowe Peninsula Community Partnership

Meeting included -

Review of the 2024/25 including

- * Improving opportunities for young people including carers, reduce anti social behaviour and drug use
- *Opportunities for adults, including carers, build life skills and well being
- *Improve air quality this focused on schools at this point -

Great concern expressed with regard to Trimley St Martin relocating to Bellway site next to Reeve Lodge due to not only such a busy area traffic thoroughfare but also the resultant air quality from traffic plus idling of trains at rail bridge

*Overcome social isolation and loneliness - included rural transport, working mens walking group to overcome social isolation - at this point -

Great concern expressed with regard to mushrooming of new estates with lack of local community facilities

- *Literacy update
- * Grief and bereavement groups supporting new ventures to provide counselling for those on long waiting lists

Meeting then continued with emerging themes for consideration 2025/26

Final priorities will be decided at next meeting 5th April 2025

PROW

Complaints regarding plastic bags of dog poo thrown into hedge with regard footpath that runs beside Memorial Hall from High Road through to Cavendish Grove Estate.

Bags have been removed from hedge and now left in pile by fence

Possibly a notice placed somewhere along footpath to remind certain dog owners to use litter bin by hall or one at bus stop as hedge is not a receptacle for poo bags.

Speeding along High Road

Continues to be an issue. Motor bikes now seem to be more frequent.